
 

 

 

 

Minutes of the Roads Committee Meeting 

Held at Grouville Parish Hall on  

Wednesday, 12 March 2025 at 10:00 

 

Present Mark Labey – Connétable (ML) 

Eric Gavey (EG) 

Stanley Payn (SP) 

David Cummins (DBC) 

Rev. Helen Gunton (HG) 

 

Patricia da Silva – Parish Secretary and Minutes (PDS) 

 

In Attendance: 

 

Part 1 Only 

Peter Le Cuirot – Procureur du Bien Public (PLC) 

Chris Osgood – Procureur du Bien Public (CO) 

 

1. Apologies Liz Sheehan 

 

Part 1 
2. Dangerous Wall CO warned the Roads Committee (RC) about a wall that appears to be 

collapsing on La Chevre Rue. The RC agreed to contact the landowner 

to advise them of the condition of the wall. 

 

3. La Rue du Moulin 

de Bas 

ML advised that he has now arranged to have the willow hedge cut down 

to the ground. CO expressed his disappointment that the agreement 

with the landowners was made prior to final approval with the RC. 

 

4. La Rue es 

Philippes Drain 

ML referred to item 6.1 of the minutes from 11 February 2025 and 

reiterated that the customary Voisinage Law stipulates that properties 

must have provision to accept water from properties that are located 

further up from them. The drainage issue at La Rue es Philippes was 

not created by the Parish. 

 

ACTION POINTS:  

 

- ML to contact the landowner and request that they reinstate 

the drain that was blocked by the landowner. 

 

- ML to contact the previous landowner who installed the 

drain. 

 

5. Streetlights CO advised the RC that a letter has been sent to Andium Homes 

regarding the ownership of streetlights in the Parish. 

 

Part 2 
6. Approval of 

Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 11 February 2025 were 

proposed by DBC and seconded by EG and duly adopted.  

 

 

PARISH OF GROUVILLE 

 



 

 

7. Matters Arising  

     7.1. Cycle Paths EG referred to item 3.1 of the minutes from 11 February 2025 and 

requested that it was minuted that the Parish have received no 

response from the Department of Infrastructure regarding the RC’s 

concerns.  

 

8. Planning 

Applications 

The RC inspected the following applications: 

 

P/2025/0119 

P/2025/0040 

P/2025/0016 

 

No concerns were reported. 

 

9. Painted 

Pavements 

The RC requested that confirmation is obtained from the Planning 

Department as to whether permission is required for painted 

pavements. 

 

ACTION POINT: PDS/LS to contact the Planning Department. 

 

10.  Recycling ML confirmed that he has not received any further information from 

the Department of Infrastructure regarding their termination of bring 

bank services. 

  

11.  Road Markings ML requested it was minuted that the Roads Inspectors have been 

asked to provide their comments regarding the condition of Parish 

roads. 

 

12.  Scenic Lanes 

Competition 2025 

The RC agreed to enter La Rue du Champ into the 2025 Scenic Lanes 

Competition. 
 

13.  AOB  

     13.1. Potholes EG expressed concerns regarding the number of potholes in some roads 

and asked if they could be sorted. ML agreed. 

 

     13.2. La Rue des  

                 Alleurs 

ML updated the RC regarding the collapsing wall on La Rue des Alleurs 

and advised that structural engineers have been contacted. 

 

     14. Next Meeting Tuesday, 15 April 2025 at 10:00.  

15. Meeting Closed The meeting closed at 11:43. 

 

 


